
 

                                                           

Off ice of Student Affairs 

P.O. Box 519, MS 1026   Prairie View, Texas 77446 

Phone (936) 261-3550   Fax (936) 261-2695 

July 26, 2018 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
TO:  Dr. Ruth J. Simmons, President 
  Dr. James Palmer, Provost & Vice President, Academic Affairs (Interim) 
  Dr. Danny Kelley, Dean, College of Arts & Sciences 
  Ms. Candace Johnson, Executive Director, Communication and Marketing  
  Dr. Bernadine Duncan, Director, Student Counseling Services 

Ms. Deborah Dungey, Registrar 
  Ms. Equilla Jackson, Financial Services 

Mr. Ralph Perri, Student Financial Aid and Scholarship 
 

FROM: Denise M. Simmons 
  Director/Student Conduct Officer 
 
RE:  Death of PVAMU Student 
 
Subj.:  Miss Courtney Faye Cherry 
 
The Office of Student Affairs regrets to inform you of the death of Miss Courtney Faye Cherry, 
PVAMU Student.  Miss Cherry passed away on July 22, 2018. 
 
Originally from Las Vegas, Nevada, Miss Cherry was a student during the 2018 spring semester.  
She was a senior, Communication Studies major student from Humble, Texas.  At the time of her 
death, Miss Cherry was not an enrolled student for the summer term. 
 
Brookside Funeral Home in Houston, Texas has been entrusted with the services for Miss 
Courtney Cherry.  The following services will be held on Saturday, July 28, 2018 at the funeral 
home: 
  
Gathering of Family & Friends 2:00 PM – 3:00 PM 
Memorial Services   3:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
 
Brookside Funeral Home location is 13747 Eastex Freeway in Houston, Texas (77039).  The 
phone number is (281) 449-6511. 
 
Please keep the Cherry family, staff, and friends in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
 
cc:  Dr. Timothy Sams 
 Mr. Steven Ransom 
 Ms. Yolanda Bevill 


